BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 18 April 2012 at 7.30 pm
Present


Chairman



Ward

*



K Burgess (L) 


Burtonwood West
Vice Chairman

*



A McCausland M.B.E. (IND)
Westbrook










Council Members

*



J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood East





Alex Abbey (L)


Burtonwood East





(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



J Davidson (L)


Burtonwood East





J Higham (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T Cross (IND)


Callands





Vacancy



Callands

*



B Long (LD)



Callands





Roger Harrison M.B.E. (L)

Callands 




(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



Bob MacLaren (IND)

Callands





(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 

*



D Earl (LD)



Westbrook

*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook

*



Alan Guthrie (L)


Westbrook






(Co-opted 20/07/11)




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Nil 

C91
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor A Abbey, J Higham and R Harrison. It was noted that the Clerk was absent from the meeting due to being unwell. 
C92
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received.


C93
Community / Police Issues


It was noted that the clerk had circulated PCSO O’Brien’s report for April by email, his report was noted.
C94
Minutes of the Meeting (21 April 2012)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 21 April 2012 be agreed and signed as a correct record
C94.1
Matters Arising

Nil
C95    Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (21 April 2012)

The Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor’s T Cross, A McCausland, J Joyce, B Long and B MacLaren.  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C95.1
Apologies
No apologies for absence were received. 
C95.2
Code of Conduct - Declaration of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest received.

C95.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Diamond Jubilee Grants Requests 
Burtonwood Tenants and Residents Association - requested a grant to the value of £100 to support their celebration event and it was


Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £100 be approved 

Burtonwood CP School – requested a grant to the value of £100 to support their celebration event and it was


Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £100 be approved 

St Philip Westbrook C of E Primary School requested a grant to the value of £100 to support their celebration event and it was


Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £100 be approved 
St Paul of the Cross CPS requested a grant to the value of £366 to support their celebration event and it was


Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £100 be approved 

Burtonwood Methodist Church requested a grant to the value of £100 to support their celebration event and it was


Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £100 be approved 


Ordinary Grant Requests 

Burtonwood CPS requested a grant of £100 for seed planting on the grass triangle at the junction of Green Lane and Phipps Lane and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £100 be approved
Vulcan Junior Football Club requested start up grant of £516 and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £516 be approved
C95.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using Delegated Powers between Meetings or Approved at last Meeting but paid between Meetings)
Nil
C95.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

D Platt - Supply of two tractor tyres 



£  176.40

D Platt – Winter Gritting 2011/2012 



£  110.00

WBC – Half Year Trade Refuse Removal – Kingswood
£1176.24

Kingswood Caretaker April Salary 



£  331.25

Clerks Expenses March 2012 




£  283.98

Kingswood Relief Caretaker March/April 



£    30.00

Cheshire County Playing Fields Annual Subscription 

£    20.00

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made 
C95.6
Monthly Accounts March / April 2012
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of March and April 2012 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C95.7
Bank Reconciliation March 2012
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of March 2012 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted    
C95.8
External Audit 2011-2012

It was noted that the Clerk had received the documentation to return to the Audit Commission, as per usual the date supplied could not be complied with and the completed return would be sent to them in June.  
C95.9
Internal Audit 2011-2012

It was noted that the Clerk was to arrange the internal audit to be completed in May or early June.
C95.10Kingswood Community Centre
Nil
C95.11Pavilion Centre / Play Area
Nil
C95.12Play Area Collins Green 

Nil 

C95.13Play Area Inspections 
Nil
C95.14Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground 
Nil

C95.15Pitches


Nil
C95.16Quotation(s) Received  

Nil
C95.17Any Other Urgent Business  

Nil
C96    Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (18 April 2012)
Councillor D Earl reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself and Councillor T O’Neill. 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council
C96.1
Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Higham. 
C96.2
Declarations of Interest
It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 
C96.3
Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

6 Domestic Planning Applications

4 Non Domestic Planning Applications
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country  Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
0 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

4 WBC Development Control Agenda
1 WBC Cat D Listing
2 Ward Lists
Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C97  Correspondence
1. WBC – Parish Remuneration Panel

2. WBC – Autism Partnership Board

3. Email – D Parr – Clean Up My Community 

4. LCAS Seminar 2012

5. Cheshire Community Action

6. CPRE

7. Countryside Voice – Spring 2012

8. Email – Kevin McCready – Phipps Lane / Green Lane Bench

9. WBC – Future of WBC Managed Garage Sites

10. Cheshire Police – Report / Update (February 2012)

11. WBC – Parish Elections 

12. Cheshire Playing Fields – Annual Report 2011

13. Email – WBC – Burtonwood Bus Service

14. Email WBC – WREN Bid – Gorsey Lane Park

 Recommended by the Committee that the documents received be    noted 
C98   Parish Council Elections

It was noted that there would be no elections within the Parish area, additionally there was 3 vacant seats and it was

Resolved that Alison McCausland, Marina Smith and Martin Thorpe be co-opted as Members to the Parish Council at the Annual General meeting in May 
C99    Burtonwood Report / Updates

It was reported that Councillors had met up with the police to discuss several issues and Councillor A Guthrie had attended a very informative meeting of the Rights of Way Forum. 

C100    Callands Report / Updates

Councillor Maclaren would be producing some posters to advertise further surgery dates and he would be making further enquiries in relation to the siting of a box for local residents to post queries.

C101    Old Hall Report / Updates


No report submitted.

C101    Westbrook Report / Updates

It was reported that there was no disability access from Asda over the Red Bridge and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to make enquiries over the issue  
It was reported that boy racers were using Cromwell Avenue as a racetrack and many were congregating on the Asda car park on Friday and Saturday nights and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the matter is reported to the Police Inspector at Sankey 

It was reported that serious parking problems were occurring in relation to the fitness boot camp on the green at Kingswood, it was noted that many local residents had complained and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to request that the matter is forwarded to the highway safety team to survey and additionally that the estates manager at the HCA is contacted to monitor 
C102   Any Other Urgent Business
C102.1 Councillor T O’Neill reported that the Co-op in Burtonwood village were to apply to change their opening hours to 11.00pm and it was 


Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to object to this request as it would cause more problems with youngsters hanging around the front of the premises while the shop was opened

C102.2Councillor T O’Neill reported that many HGV’s were making more frequent stops at the Co-op in Burtonwood village to just drop off a single pallet to the store and it was
Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Co-op in the village to request that deliveries be better planned which would cause less congestion on the road 

C102.3Thanks were forwarded to Councillor T Cross who was to retire from the Parish Council, it was noted that Councillor Cross has been a very proactive member for 25 years.
C102.4Thanks were forwarded to Councillor B Long who was to retire from the Parish Council, it was noted that Councillor Long has been a very proactive member for several years.
 The meeting closed at 8.20 pm
Signed as a true record……..…………….


                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess  Chairman
         16 May 2012
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1

